Town of Wellfleet 335 Main Street Committee Library Meeting Room May 23, 2007 7:00 pm



Present: Moe Barocas, Erin McDonald, Mary Frawley, Ellen LeBow, Larry Peters, Kevin Scalley, Anne Suggs and Mary Fox.

Members of the public present: Betsy Williams.

The minutes of the meetings for 11/30/06, 2/7 /07 and 4/16/07 were approved.

Moe Barocas announced that Elaine LaChapelle had resigned as Chair and from the committee. Elaine's hard work, expertise and dedication were gratefully recognized by the committee.

Moe had reviewed the charge of the committee which included the revitalization of the center of town. Mary thought taking on such a large task beyond the 335 Main Street property was not a good idea at this time. Erin is interested in having more trees planted in the center of town and will gather more information on such a project.

Anne noted that the cherry tree located by the former church was in need of trimming.

A new slate of officers was proposed: Moe Barocas, Chair; Mary Fox, Vice Chair and Mary Fox will continue to act as clerk. The slate was approved unanimously.

The RFP which the consultants prepared has been completed and can be reviewed by all members of the committee.

Moe announced that he is working with Tim Smith and the roof repair should take place within a week or two. Hugh Gilderson who does copper work has volunteered to help should his expertise be needed.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 20, 2007 at the Library.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Fox